
From: Stewart, Kelly [KSTEWART@KDA.STATE.KS.US] 
Sent: Friday, May 25, 2007 1:50 PM 
To: Kenneth Nelson 
Subject: RE: Courtland canal @ Guide rock 
That would not be a problem.  I’ll try to remember to keep you in the loop.  Thanks for your help and have a good summer. 
  

From: Kenneth Nelson [mailto:kbid@courtland.net]  
Sent: Friday, May 25, 2007 1:41 PM 
To: Stewart, Kelly 
Subject: RE: Courtland canal @ Guide rock 
  
It sure looks different today than it did on Tuesday.  I have been wondering if Wildlife and Parks were going to get a chance to fill the 
new marsh at Jamestown.  If I remember right that was tied to MDS restrictions.  If the restriction gets lifted, I would appreciate an e-
mail or something if it is not too much trouble. 
  
Kenny   

-----Original Message----- 
From: Stewart, Kelly [mailto:KSTEWART@KDA.STATE.KS.US] 
Sent: Tuesday, May 22, 2007 1:00 PM 
To: Kenneth Nelson 
Subject: RE: Courtland canal @ Guide rock 

It is Kenny.  Thank you.  Topeka is trying to decide whether to lift our MDS restrictions on the junior permit holders.  Obviously 
what you do affects our Concordia and Clay Center gages. 
  
Thanks again,  have a good summer! 
  
Kelly 
  

From: Kenneth Nelson [mailto:kbid@courtland.net]  
Sent: Tuesday, May 22, 2007 12:56 PM 
To: Stewart, Kelly 
Subject: RE: Courtland canal @ Guide rock 
  
The gauge at 15.1 is incorrect.  We shut the CC down to 25 cfs on the 15th after Lovewell went over the deviation elevation.  
We dropped the radial gates in Nebraska and have been holding the 25 cfs in Nebraska.  The flows stopped at 15.1 during 
the night on the 15th.  We have been doing some hurry up maintenance on some gates between 15.1 and Lovewell which we 
finished yesterday.  Today we started 75 cfs back in the canal at Guide Rock and will start filling and flushing canals below 
15.1 later this week or first of next.  We will cut the 75 back to the point of not running into Lovewell if possible.  Our intent will 
be to flush and prepare rides with river flow and to attempt to maintain Lovewell at or near 1584.20.  If the River continues to 
flow decent, we could have some bypass at Guide Rock.  Hope this is helpful. 
  
Kenny 
  
  

-----Original Message----- 
From: Stewart, Kelly [mailto:KSTEWART@KDA.STATE.KS.US] 
Sent: Tuesday, May 22, 2007 12:39 PM 
To: kbid@courtland.net 
Subject: Courtland canal @ Guiderock 

Hi Kenny, 
  
I was curious about your current activity at Guiderock.  Are you simply diverting 13 c.f.s. to maintain the +1.6’ at 
Lovewell?  Also, how long do you anticipate operating at this level before you start diverting more? 
  
Kelly C. Stewart 
Assistant Water Commissioner 
Stockton Field Office 
(785)425-6787 
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